# **Upcoming Events**

Book and Uniform Sale Grades: 6 - 7 August 28 8-12 August 29 Exchange Aug. 31

Islamic New Year (Holiday) September 1

First Day of School Grades 6- 12 September 2

Open House Evening Grades 6- 12 September 9

MAP Testing (Fall) Grades 6 - 10 September 16 - 30

International University Fair
Grades 11&12
September 24

High School Council Nominations September 26



### This Month at CBS

**Bringing Talent to Life** 

VOL 1 – September 2019 Secondary School

Dear Parents,

It is my pleasure to be at the Canadian Bilingual School as the high school vice principal. I hope you had an enjoyable and relaxing summer vacation! I would like to take this opportunity to welcome you back for another exciting school year. For those who are new to our school community; I would like to extend a special welcome and thank you for choosing CBS. In our school community, we are committed to providing a high-quality education in a safe, secure, and nurturing environment designed to inspire and enrich life-long learning.

The secondary school is ready to receive all students and we are looking forward to graduating our sixth class of grade twelve students in June 2020 Insha'Allah. Although most of the high school staff are returning teachers, we welcome: Mr. Mohamed Ramadan in Arabic, Mr. Hani Mohamed in Islamic, Mr. Ideal Cerriku in Mathematics and Science, Ms, Waed Abuaasi in Science, Ms. Neveen Mohamed in ICT, Ms. Mariam Magdi in Girls Physical Education, Ms. Mariam in Music and Ms. Martha Sami in the Science Lab.

Our school provides a comprehensive educational program delivered by professional staff devoted to ensuring student success at all levels. We believe that with an emphasis on English and Mathematics literacy, making connections, and acquiring thinking and learning strategies, every student will have the opportunity to learn to their potential. CBS offers academic support as well as extra-curricular activities and clubs. Students are required to attend school before 7:30, to attend all classes and to be punctual in turning in assignments. All students are expected to purchase school textbooks and uniforms on time for the beginning of classes, so please make sure to purchase those at the earliest. Students must have their own copies of textbooks and notebooks to be able to work effectively in the classroom. Parents we request that you maintain regular contact with the school either with individual teachers, the social worker, or the vice - principal and principal. We will be happy to work with you.

Please be reminded that this year, we will be strictly enforcing the no cell phone in school policy from the beginning of the year according to the MOE regulations. Cell phones are not to be used, seen or heard during the school day. Students are encouraged not to bring them to school. If they do, they must remain switched off and be kept in their lockers. To assist with the secure storage of student phones, computers, I-Pads (mandatory for grades 6 to 12), textbooks, notebooks and other possessions, student lockers are placed outside the grade 7 - 9 classrooms which is in close proximity to grade 10, 11 and 12 classrooms.

Best wishes for the new year!

Sincerely,

Ms. Gihan Hassan

Secondary School Vice Principal

الفعاليات القادمة

#### بيع الكتب والزي المدرسي للصفوف:

6 - 7 بتاريخ 28 أغسطس8 - 12 بتاريخ 29 أغسطسالتبديل: 31 أغسطس

رأس السنة الهجرية (عطلة) 1 سبتمبر

أول يوم مدرسي الصفوف 6 - 12 02 سبتمبر

أمسية البيت المفتوح الصفوف 6 - 12 09 سبتمبر

اختبار مقياس التقدم الدراسي (الخريف) الصفوف 6 - 10 16 سبتمبر

معرض الجامعات الدولية الصفوف 11 & 12 24 سبتمبر

انتخابات مجلس الطلبة للمرحلة الثانوية 26 سبتمبر



#### المدرسة الكندية ثنائية اللغة Canadian Bilingual School

Bringing Talent to Life

إدخبال الموهية في الحيباة

## This Month at CBS

**Bringing Talent to Life** 

العدد 1 - سبتمبر 2019 المدرسة الثانوية

أعزائي أولياء الأمور،

يسعدني أن أتواجد في المدرسة الكندية ثنائية اللغة في منصب مساعد مدير المرحلة الثانوية. آمل أن تكونوا قد قضيتم عطلة صيفية ممتعة ومريحة! وأود أن أغتنم هذه الفرصة لأرحب بكم في عام دراسي آخر مشوّق. وبالنسبة لأولئك الجدد على مجتمع مدرستنا، أود أن أرحب بهم ترحيبًا خاصًا وأشكرهم على اختيار المدرسة الكندية ثنائية اللغة. إننا ملتزمون بتوفير تعليم عالى الجودة في إطار بيئة آمنة وسليمة مع تقديم الرعاية اللازمة للإلهام وإثراء العملية التعليمية وتشجيع التعلم مدى الحياة.

نحن في المرحلة الثانوية جاهزون لاستقبال جميع الطلاب، ونتطلع بمشيئة الله إلى تخريج الدفعة السادسة من طلاب الصف الثاني عشر في يونيو 2020. وعلى الرغم من أن معظم موظفي المدرسة الثانوية هم من المعلمين القدامي، نرحب بإنضمام السيد / محمد رمضان في قسم اللغة العربية، والسيد / هاني محمد في العلوم الإسلامية، والسيد / إديل سيريكو في الرياضيات والعلوم، والسيدة / وعد أبو عاصي في العلوم، والسيدة / نيفين محمد في الكمبيوتر، والسيدة / مريم مجدي في التربية البدنية للبنات والسيدة / مارثا سامي في مختبر العلوم.

توفر مدرستنا برنامجًا تعليميًا شاملاً يقدمه طاقم عمل متخصص كرّس طاقاته لضمان نجاح الطلاب على جميع المستويات. نحن نركز على تطوير مهارات الطلاب في اللغة الانجليزيه و علم الرياضيات، واكتساب استراتيجيات التفكير والتعلم؛ مما يتيح لكل طالب الفرصة في التعلم لأقصى طاقة لديه، وتقدم المدرسة الكندية ثنائية اللغة الدعم الأكاديمي بالإضافة إلى الأنشطة والأندية بعد اليوم الدراسي. يجب على الطلاب الوصول إلى المدرسة قبل الساعة 7:30 لحضور جميع الفصول الدراسية والالتزام بالمواعيد المحددة لتسليم الواجبات. ويفترض من جميع الطلاب شراء الكتب المدرسية والزي المدرسي في الوقت المحدد لبداية الفصول الدراسية، لذا يرجى التأكد من شراءها في أقرب وقت ممكن. ويحتاج الطلاب نسخ خاصة بهم من الكتب المدرسية والدفاتر حتى يتمكنوا من العمل بفعالية في الصف الدراسي. ونرجو من أولياء الأمور الحفاظ على التواصل بشكل منتظم مع المدرسة سواء مع المعلمين، أو مع الإخصائية الإجتماعية، أو مساعد المدير والمدير. وسنكون سعداء بالعمل معكم.

يرجى العلم أننا سننفذ سياسة عدم استخدام الهاتف النقال في المدرسة بشكل صارم خلال هذا العام، وذلك منذ بداية العام وفقًا للوائح وزارة التربية والتعليم. حيث لا يجب استخدام الهواتف المحمولة أو رؤيتها أو سماعها خلال اليوم الدراسي. وسيتم تشجيع الطلاب على عدم إحضارها إلى المدرسة. وإذا فعلوا ذلك؛ فيجب أن يظل الهاتف مغلقًا وفي خزينة الطالب. وللمساعدة في التخزين الآمن لهواتف الطلاب وأجهزة الكمبيوتر وأجهزة الأيباد (الإلزامية للصفوف من 6 إلى 12) والكتب المدرسية والدفاتر وغيرها من الممتلكات؛ توجد خزائن للطلاب خارج الصفوف الدراسية 7 - 9 والتي تقع على مقربة من الصفوف الدراسية 10 و 11 و 12.

مع أطيب تمنياتنا لكم بعام دراسي جديد!

مع خالص الشكر،

السيدة / جيهان حسان مساعد مدير المرحلة الثانوية